



INDEPENDENCE HIGH HOME OF THE FALCONS

Booster Meeting Minutes

July 17, 2023. 7:01 – 7:42 pm

Meeting called to order by President Brian Spurlock at 7:01 pm

Attendees: See Sign-In Sheet

Secretary's Report: Minutes were provided to attendees, no questions or corrections needed.

Treasurer's Report:

- A correction was requested due to Mr. Myers name being misspelled.
- Parents asked, what is Moorville Band Parents? It is a company we bought Cologuard flags from.

Vice President's Report:

- We had previously started considering 8/5 to do a Carwash fundraiser, but we will be doing uniform fittings on that date instead.
- Uniform fitting schedule is as follows: 8 am Seniors and Battery, 9:30 am Juniors, 11:00 am Sophomores, 12:30 pm Freshman, please have students bring their band shoes if they already have some. We will need volunteers to help fit students and press seams as well as fit shakos, an email will be sent out to all parents for whom we have contact information on, and flyers will be sent out with students as well.
- We were able to get a packet from Habit Burger to do a Fundraiser, but still need to get specifics – more to come.
- Vertical Raise will begin during Band Camp and run through September, students will need to provide a certain amount of emails and phone numbers to send out donation requests to as well as share on social media. Each student has a separate page where they can see how much is being donated under their name and from whom as well as add messages.

President's Report:

- We would like to thank everyone who helped during our Fireworks Booth fundraiser, we have determined that we will make about \$20,000.00 in profits. There may be a possibility of having a fireworks booth during the holidays, but we don't know much information to discuss further.
- Staff is still working on ideas for our Props, but considering they are needed for the field we will need to test lights out or consider trying out a few things out to determine durability and practicality, parents brought up the possibility of using grommets for the lights on the backdrops.
- We need approval to purchase vinyl props for the front and back which will be approximately \$1,200, Melissa Amaya & Cheryl Whipple motioned to approve, no objections.
- We will be needing donations for Band Camp as well as for our Tater Shack as we have a few home games back to back, signups will go out through Sign Up Genius.
- We will be having a clean up night before band camp starts and will need volunteers, information will be sent out later.

Committee Report: Next meeting we will have some signup sheets for our committees and will have detailed information as to what each committee is for.

Band Director Report:

- Students will not have to wear their full uniforms during our 1st game performance, they will possibly be wearing only their bibbers and a back t-shirt.
- We have about 30-40 incoming freshmen and will be competing in Division 5A as of now, but subject to change.

Other:

- On the last day of Band Camp 8/11 we will have a performance to show friends and family all that has been learned, there is a possibility of having snacks brought by students to share with attendees after the performance.

Motion to adjourn by Melissa Amaya & Julie Patterson Seconded; meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Next meeting will be on Monday August 14, 2023 @ 7:00 pm (Subject to Change)